Minutes: September 5, 2007

The tirst meeting ot the WCREA tor the 2007-2008 year was held on the above
date at Harker’s Hollow Golt Club, with about 98 in attendance. The meeting was
called to order at 10:45am by President Pat Kollar, who led the Pledge of Allegiance.
Barbara Esposito then led the singing of “America”, which was tollowed by Shirley
Sloyer’s thought for the day, a humorous poem, “I'hen and Now”, which compared
life in one’s early years with lite as a senior. The overall message was, “live it up
while you’re able”.

The secretary’s report was read. Treasurer Vicki Rhinehart reported a balance
of $3,168.93 and $417 in the Award Fund. Both reports were approved as read.

Next Vicki reported that membership now stands at 147. She noted that though
luncheon prices are increasing, the cost will remain at $20, supplemented by money
from the treasury if necessary. She also noted that people may call at the last minute
if necessary to sign up for our luncheons. Just
call Vicki and pay at the door. As scholarship
chairperson, Vicki reported in the tuture scholar-
ships awards will not be a set amount. Whatever
moneys are in the at the end of the school year
will be evenly distributed to high school seniors.
This past June, there was quite a shorttall in the
fund and money was taken from the treasury to fund 5 $400 awards. The award win-
Nners were.

Belvidere: Kevin Morrow who will attend Delaware Valley College

No. Warren: Jenniter Brass who will attend Montclair University

Warren Hills: Amanda McGuire who will attend East Stroudsburg
University

Phillipsburg: Jessica Murray who will attend Rowan University

Hackettstown: Emily Kugle who will attend Montclair University

Warren Tech: No candidates

Corresponding Secretary Carol Mertz reported sending notes to Sandy Saroky,
thanking and complimenting her for the Franklin Twsp. School band and chorus pro-
gram which we enjoyed in June and to Franklin Twsp. Board of Edu-
cation complimenting Sandy and the music program. She read notes
from Sandy Saroky and Fred Aug; he thanked President Pat for all her
support while he was President of NJREA. Carol also commented on a
newspaper article about David Post, who had won the NJREA Scholar-
ship in 2003. A Phillipsburg High graduate, he will be teaching at
Phillipsburg and coaching at Centenary.

Under old business Pat reported that the “Fred Fest”, a luncheon honoring out-
going NJREA President Fred Aug will be held Sept. 6, 2007 at the East Brunswick Cha-
teau. She, Doug Morris, Theresa Ravenburg and Sue Flad will attend. Pat expressed
praise for Fred and all his efforts on behalt of NJREA members.

Sandy Beck gave updated information on the fall trip to West Point (Thurs., Oct.










